SLMC General Meeting

17 June 2013

Called to order 7 p.m.

Prayer Before Meals: Nat Chavez

Recessed for dinner

Reconvened 7:32

Pledge of Allegiance: Stephen Chavez

Birthdays: 28 members. T.L. Allen is senior at 94, Sean Silvas is junior at 23

Announcement: Paul and Adolf Aleman will be the cook coordinators.

Cooking team: Paul and Adolf Aleman, Russell Phillips, Sean Silvas, Rico Silvas, Rick Hite, Larry Dreyer, Eddie Cruz, Mr. Hickey.

There was talk about a crab or shrimp boil in August. Steak possibly in October. Mike Lutz will coon stew in the fall. Patsy will have the cafeteria ladies cook spaghetti. We’ll probably have tamales in December.

Minutes: The president and secretary will work on a way to better distribute the minutes. They were sent to the president a week before the general meeting, but did not get posted to the website. The secretary will coordinate with membership officer for distribution.

Treasurer: A report was printed and placed on the tables. Accepted as presented.

Correspondence: The secretary reported mostly bank statements, which were distributed to the appropriate officers. He would check for additional Sharing of Gifts and Missions Baseball tickets as he made more frequent visits to the P.O. box.

Procurement and Inventory Control: The store room locks were changed. We would also be looking for some new equipment to replace materials that had been damaged. They will also work on buying a new microphone.

Membership: 250 members, 2 new, 44 lifetime, 44 mail-outs

The officer noted that he had apparel available for purchase.

Web: John Hardin renewed the GoDaddy subscription, 3 years, 30% off. The meeting announcement and menu were posted. He’s cleaning various elements. Wil is generating the password-protected area.

Christian Services: A report was printed and provided to the membership. Please call members – the numbers are on the report.

Communications: Henry Garcia will maintain his duties, though he has a teaching job for the net 18 months.

Entertainment: David Keller reviewed preparations for the Missions game. It’s 18 July, which will be dollar night at the stadium. Greg is doing the tailgate. The deadline for reservations is 11 July. Tickets will be distributed at Sharing of Gifts next month, or at the tailgate to anyone who misses Sharing of Gifts. Since the previous meeting, the entertainment committee was able to add sodas and beer to the tailgate – it’s no longer BYOB. Also, members will be working on desserts.

Benevolence: A roster for the distribution of funds for the Sharing of Gifts banquet was proposed to the membership. Chairman Ralf Meneses offered a review of the application and evaluation process, referred to as “Rack and Stack.” Members of the committee include Larry Ridder, Ben Olenik, Joe Pina, RC Contreras, Duffy Bowen, Ralf Meneses. This is a combination of past presidents, lifetime members and past officers and committee chairs.

The roster was presented by projector, rather than handed out to members. Ralf asked that members please respect the confidentiality of the process. Ralf and Everett will make the notification phone calls to the receiving organizations. The book of requests and evaluations is available to anyone who wants to see it.

There were three out-of-cycle requests that did not make the application window; they would be evaluated separately.

Commitment to the Capital Campaign: $18,169.48

Parish organizations: $24,528 available. $36,145 requested. 28 organizations applied.

Community organizations: $21,803.37 available. $56,800 requested. 30 organizations applied.

Club: $8,176.26

Criteria for consideration: Dire human need, religious causes/development, “nice-to-have.” The committee’s mentality is that all organizations should get something. With few exceptions, all parish organizations were approved. Very few community organizations were declined.

Courtesy donations were made to clergy members. We did not donate to the St. Luke School Casino Royale; we would buy a table later and we already give scholarships directly.

Question: Were the amounts awarded changed since last year?

Answer: No major changes in amounts.

Wild Game Dinner Chairman Rico Silvas remarked, this is not an easy process. These are trusted agents of the club who made the evaluations, then presented their roster to the executive board for scrutiny before it is brought to the membership. The roster has gone through intense scrutiny and is ready for the general membership’s approval.

Ralf noted that some organizations ask for a large sum. We can’t grant some of these large amounts; we do what we can.

A question was posed why Christ the King ACTS received more than St. Luke ACTS. Ralf answered that it was the need of the parish. Christ the King serves a disadvantaged area and is considered one of the poorer parishes in the archdiocese.

Note that the Wild Game Dinner grew, earning an additional 3% over last year. There was a small amount more available to distribute this year.

Member Sam Haines expressed his respects and thanks to the committee for their work.

Sam Haines makes a motion to approve the roster or recipients as presented.

Terry Sparrow seconds the motion.

A vote was held and passed. The motion carries.

Wild Game Dinner: Rico congratulates the benevolence committee on their work and the membership on their vote of confidence. There are 257 days to the next Wild Game Dinner. RC and Don are working on lessons learned.

Scholarship: Chairman Alex Flores recognized committee members Paul Biever, Lary Fuentes and Bill Cooper. The committee distributed $4,500 to St. Luke graduates who would attend Catholic schools next year. Six students received scholarships.

Sharing of Gifts Banquet: July 15 at the Parish Hall. Dinner by Outback. 12 tables are reserved for recipients. There are 8 chairs per table. 68 invited guests. We have also invited corporate partners – individual and organizations that assist the club in putting on the Wild Game Dinner and making it a success: Gabriel’s, Silver Eagle, Gavin Steel, Miracle Body & Paint, KSAT-12, WellMed, SAPD. Their representatives will sit with the recipients. Members, you may bring your spouse or a guest. $15 at the door, $10 now. Credit cards can be accepted. Attire is club formal (blazer, crest). Doors open at 6:30. Invocation is at 7.

Committee members include Todd Shannon, Joey Groff Jr., Wil Esperon, Ralf Meneses, David Keller, Russell Phillips, Rico Silvas, and Patsy and Eddie from the parish.

No new business. No announcements for the good of the club.

Raffle winners:

Juan Huerta, Greg Shean, David Keller, Ramiro Arreaga.

Motion to adjourn: Rick Hite

Second: Larry Ridder

Closing prayer: Nat Chavez

Adjourned at 8:31 p.m.

